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WILKES-BARRE – Luzerne County Community College board of trustees adopted new bidding and contract awarding procedures during Tuesday night’s board meeting at its Corporate Learning Center in Wilkes-Barre. 

Trustee Thomas O’Donnell made a motion that the board approve all bids or contracts on the college’s behalf.

From now on, no committee, including the executive committee, may enter into any agreements binding the college in a contract unless it is voted on by the trustees. The only exception to this rule would be in the case of an emergency. 

All trustees except Thomas Pizano voted for the motion. Pizano did not vote.

“It limits the authority of the committees to bind the college. The committees must report back to the board of trustees. All the details are laid out: the cost, the vendor, everything is open-ended,” O’Donnell said.

Another trustee, Mahmoud Fahmy, supported his colleague’s proposal, saying it was done to make the board more open and not appear as if it is trying to hide something.

“I think in the spirit of transparency we all need to know what is being voted on so there are no surprises, especially on major projects,” Treasurer Elaine Curry said. 

It was discovered earlier this month that LCCC awarded a contract to Precept Associates LLC for a construction manager position overseeing the college’s master plan projects without bidding the job out. The college used a request for proposals process, but O’Donnell said he never knew that Precept was being paid an 8 percent fee for its services until that detail came out in the media. 

LCCC solicitor Joe Kluger told the trustees they needed to approve a formal agreement that states Luzerne County will formally sponsor the college. 

The agreement is supposed to be done every 20 years, but the last agreement recorded in 1995 can’t be found, so officials are entering into a new agreement. 

During a Luzerne County Commissioners work session Monday night, Commissioner Maryanne Petrilla asked if the trustees would review their bidding and contract awarding practices to follow the county’s process. Kluger told trustees they should take Petrilla’s request of reviewing its purchasing guidelines into consideration, but added it was not a requirement of accepting the formal agreement. 

Since the county is reviewing its purchasing policies, the college should not model its procedures after the county’s guidelines, vice chairman and county Commissioner Greg Skrepenak said. 

O’Donnell also asked that a committee be formed to review the college’s bylaws and possibly propose amendments to them to limit the college’s committees’ purchasing abilities. 

Skrepenak didn’t feel that was right. 

If someone is appointed to a committee, then the trustees should have enough faith in that person to allow him to make decisions on the college’s behalf when it concerns purchasing, he said. 

